
TOWN OF SOMERS 
CIP COMMITTEE 

SPECIAL MEETING 
June 26, 2025 

 
 

1. Call to Order 
Joe Tolisano called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. 
 

2. Members Present 
Present were Joe Tolisano, Stephanie Levin, and Michael Marinaccio. Also present were 
CFO Brian Wissinger, and Superintendent Sam Galloway.  
 

3. Discussion and Action on Approved Capital Projects 
a. Somers Elementary School Parking Lots, Somers High School Parking Lots, 

and Field Road Park Parking Lots 
Brian Wissinger discussed the parking lots and explained that these were not part 
of the original road improvements plan, however, this would be an ideal time 
since the plan is to group 2 years of road work into an upcoming bonding 
resolution, to include the aforementioned parking lots. Stephanie Levin 
questioned when MBA parking lots would be done as well as Vision Boulevard. 
Wissinger responded that Todd Rolland had a plan based on the age and scan of 
the parking lot and the roadway.  
Stephanie Levin made a motion to approve the request to incorporate the 
Somers Elementary School Parking Lots, Somers High School Parking Lots, 
and Field Road Park Parking Lots into the upcoming bonding resolution for 
$726,307, seconded by Mike Marinaccio. There was no further discussion, and 
a unanimous decision followed.  
 

b. Purchase of Somersville Grammar Schools 
The committee had a lengthy discussion about the Somersville Grammar School. 
The committee would like a more thorough plan to be presented that incorporates 
the future usage of the building as well as any expansion of the Senior Center. 
Mike Marinaccio made a motion to table the purchase of Somersville Grammar 
School until further presentation of the requested plan, seconded by Stephanie 
Levin. A unanimous decision followed.  
 

4. Approval of Minutes 
a. March 27, 2025 – Special Meeting 

Stephanie Levin made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Joe 
Tolisano. There was no further discussion and a unanimous decision followed.  
 

5. Adjournment 
Joe Tolisano made a motion to adjourn at 10:30 am, seconded by Mike Marinaccio. 
There was no further discussion and a unanimous decision followed.    

 



Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Brian Wissinger 
 

 
MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVAL AT A SUBSEQUENT MEETING 


